
Privacy Policy - Kimble and Ellesborough Horticultural Society 

 

Members’ personal data is held by the Society in accordance with the General Data 

Protection Regulation.  The Society has a Lawful Reason to hold Members’ data and the 

Legitimate Interest is detailed below.  Members are entitled to know what is stored and why, 

by whom, and how it is handled.  Your personal data will be held by the Membership 

Secretary, who will be the controller and processor of the data.  The personal data held is 

name, postal address, telephone number and email address. Data is held to ensure the 

smooth running of the Society and to record subscriptions paid.  This will require processing 

of the data to prepare lists to distribute newsletters, Year Books and to collect annual 

subscriptions by Society Area Representatives, and to inform members of monthly meetings 

and other items of horticultural interest by email using the BCC facility.  Data will also be 

processed to provide lists to those organising events for the Society and email lists will be 

held by other Committee members for use in emergency.  Members are entitled to ask the 

Membership Secretary to provide a copy of their information held on the Society’s Excel 

spreadsheet and to ask for their details to be removed.  Members’ data will never be passed 

to anyone outside the Society without their permission. 

 

Brian Butler on behalf of the Committee 

 


